
Public Comment – David Freeman 

From: David Freeman [mailto:dfreeman@acpsuperstore.com]  
Sent: Monday, July 10, 2017 9:44 AM 
To: Mark Taylor <Mark.Taylor@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: eComment for 7/11 meeting- please give to appropriate person- Your Server was 
DOWN? 

 

Dear Mark, 

Please provide this comment to the appropriate person for eComment at City Council 

Meeting on 7/11 

Public Comments 

 

Here is the issue I have been working on “DAILY” since 6/20/17 

The City agencies concerned is a total- Pass the Buck” 

There is no enforcement of the Municipal Code LAW "One Dog One Adult" and other 

violations. I was attacked by 5 dogs and a full grown Pit Bull. 76 years old and lucky to 

be alive- Happened 6/20 and I have send emails almost daily and no improvement. Users 

come with up 7 dogs- no control at Rosie's Dog Beach! Suzie Price is aware of the 

problem. You (the City) are liable for my injury, my dogs injury and others in future.  

 

Your response!  

 

 

 

mailto:dfreeman@acpsuperstore.com
mailto:Mark.Taylor@longbeach.gov


Dear Councilperson, 

When you email me you sound frustrated as I am about how our dog park rules are 

enforced. As one who from time to time uses dog parks and as a senior citizen in you area 

(voted for Suzie Price) I am having difficulty getting a straight answer from anyone. 

When you observe a disaster waiting to happen and are concerned you turn to your 

council person first. I was referred by your staff to just contact Animal Care. After over 4 

hours  of waiting I finally got Ted Stevens to return my call. He was very nice and he 

admitted he does not have the answers about enforcement. He suggested it was Park, 

Recreation and Marine. I have not talked to Holman or Grobaty but I have talked to their 

field enforcers and they do not know the rules so there is not chance of enforcement. I 

talked to lbcode.com and was informed the beaches are solely under the control of Parks, 

Rec and Marine. They said I could not file a complaint because they have zero 

jurisdiction over beaches. So what happens at Recreation Park DOG PARK COME 

UNDER A DIFFERENT ENTITY THAN ROSIE’S?  

I did talk to a former member of the City of Long Beach Mayor’s office that should know 

a thing or to. I was told the only hope I have to get the rules enforced would be Suzie 

Price. It has to come through her. Most people that use Rosie’s have told me when I 

asked what are my right- You have no rights it is all about the dogs rights. 

I almost lost my life on June 20th when my 15 lb.  1 yr old Schnauzer and I were attacked 

by a full-grown Pit Bull and 4 other 100 pound mixed Dogs. All were there with only one 

ADULT (a Dog-walker). Rule B. Each dog must be under the control of an adult, and 

only one dog per adult is permitted. The dog must be under visual and voice control by 

owner/guardian at all times. Dogs that do not respond to voice commands are not 

permitted. There is a total disregard or lack of knowledge about the laws using Rosie's. 

"One dog per one Adult" is posted and it is a law (part of our city municipal code). The 

LB Animal Care Dept. has no funds in enforcement, When pushed they said it was under 

the LB Marine Dept. and their patrol agents are unaware of this. Marine Dept. told me it 

is the responsibility of the Lifeguards to enforce the rules. Lifeguards do not know what 

the rules are. Lifeguards do not know the rules... The day is coming for the City to PAY 

UP! Rosie's is simply not a pleasant place to be with the BIG-DOG attitudes and 

disregard for the laws. Recreation Park Dog Park (divided into 2 sections several years 

ago) a section for Big Dogs and Lil Dogs- why? They determined aggressive Big Dogs 

injure the little dogs- now they are opening a new Dog Park at Bixby Park? They cannot 

come close to properly managing and rule enforcement at the ones they have. I am not 

against DOG PARKS- just need enforcement to attain civility. Here is a glimpse of 

Rosie’s today (photos)- I have many more photos since then. Since my attack on 6/20 

there has been no progress and I hope you will agree this should be brought to the 

attention of the City of Long Beach. I hope you can help. If you think I am confused well 

now you know why! (EXCUSE MY TYPOS AS I INJURED BOTH HANDS IN THE 

ATTACK) 

David Freeman 

 

 

 

http://lbcode.com/


Yesterday- I talked to these men and toLd them they were in violation of the one dog one 

adult rule and municipal code- they responded the know rule but Animal Control gave 

them a pass today…..

 

 

 

 

 


